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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Monday 20th November 2006

Qu. 17
Question:
Cllr J. Hannon

To ask the Manager to report on the caretaking arrangements that will apply at the new Traveller Accommodation at Hazel Hill, and will he also confirm that this facility will not open until the necessary road improvements, traffic lights and other safety measures are put in place?"
Reply:
It is proposed that the caretaking arrangements that will apply at the new accommodation at Hazel Hill will be provided by an enhanced mobile team which will be assisted as required by other various sections of the Council. However caretaking arrangements generally for all Traveller-specific accommodation including the new accommodation at Hazel Hill are at present being reviewed, particularly in the context of proposed improvements in inter-agency co-operation in the delivery of services. 
The community centre, five day houses and five group houses have been substantially completed and are awaiting the provision of a permanent connection to the electricity supply network; this connection is due to be made by the Electricity supply Board shortly. When the connection has been provided it will be necessary to carry out a number of tests and to finalise the commissioning of various systems. The accommodation will then be available for occupation.
A substantial and significant amount of the necessary road improvements have already been completed as part of the construction contract. Any remaining works will be carried out directly by the Council’s Roads and Traffic Department as part of their routine maintenance and improvement works. It is understood that these works will commence in the near future.
